
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
May 27, 2019 
 
Councillor Ana Bailão 
Chair, Planning and Housing Committee 
City of Toronto  
 
Dear Chair and Members,  
 

Re: Protection of Affordable Rental Housing Subcommittee 
 
Across established neighbourhoods like Davenport, East York, Leslieville, Beaches and Parkdale 
tenants are being evicted from long time affordable dwellings through the use of what could be 
considered false and misleading applications to the Landlord Tenant Board (LTB).   
 
 'Renovictions' are when false or misleading information about renovations is used to evict 
tenants. The Landlord Tenant Board document for notifying tenants about renovations is an 
N13 – "Notice to End your Tenancy Because the Landlord Wants to Demolish, Repair  the Rental 
Unit" while quite often the work that is actually planned  does not require a tenant to 
permanently vacate the unit.  
 
The N 12 is "Notice to End Your Tenancy Because the Landlord, a Purchaser or a Family Member 
Requires the Rental Unit".  The media and community groups report an increase in the abuse of 
this process as well – citing examples where no one from the family moves into the apartment 
after it is vacated. 
 
Quite often tenants simply move due to the uncertainty of an eviction. Those that stay may or 
may not end up being evicted at the LTB. Once vacated the rent is re-established at a much 
higher rent, thus turning an affordable space into one that is no longer affordable. 
 
While the city is working so hard to build new affordable housing it is imperative to keep as 
many currently affordable units available as possible and as well as to ensure that only evictions 
that are legitimate are approved at the LTB. 
 
I would ask the Committee to approve the following: 
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1. Establish a Protection of Affordable Rental Housing Subcommittee made up of 3 members 
  
2. Appoint Councillors Fletcher, Bradford and Perks to the subcommittee 
 
3. Meet a maximum of 4 times with the first meeting establishing the final Terms of Reference 
 
4.  Terms of reference to include: 
 

i. the impact of N12 and N13 evictions on the supply of affordable housing in the City 
of Toronto; and  

ii. how the City of Toronto may better assist and protect tenants to stay in their 
apartments and protect the affordable housing supply in Toronto including 
suggested changes to the LTB process 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Paula Fletcher, City Councillor  
Ward 14, Toronto-Danforth 
 


